
From: NEM  
Sent: Wednesday, July 18, 2018 3:04 PM 
To: Stouder, Heather <HStouder@cityofmadison.com>; Verbick, Jim 
<JVerbick@cityofmadison.com>; Rummel, Marsha <district6@cityofmadison.com>; 
Yahoogroups <bwsd-hood > 
Subject: Grampa's PIzzeria Patio proposal 
 
Greetings, 
I understand that Grampa's Pizzeria is now looking for 
seating for 30. I do not support the increase in seating from 
the recommendations from MNA earlier this year. I'd prefer 
no outdoor seating whatever. We are a small pocket 
neighborhood north of Williamson Street (only one at this 
point) and would like to keep it as residential-feeling as 
possible.  
 
Thank you for your consideration, 
Nancy Mae 
215 Schley Pass 
 
 
From MNA: 
 
Recommend approval of outdoor dining/seating for 
Grampa’s Pizza between the building and the entry walk 
between Grampa’s Pizza and Gib’s with the following 
conditions in deference to the concerns and consideration for 
neighbors:  
 
 a. A structured wall and gate with soundproofing be built, 
per architect James McFadden’s proposed materials 
specifications and heights of 6 feet above the deck/patio;  
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 b. That the deck/patio be stepped back at least four feet 
from the public right-of-way;  
 
 c. That there be no music (no speakers, nor performances);  
 
 d. The outdoor deck/patio closes at 10 p.m.  
 
 e. There be a capacity of not more than 16 seats on the 
deck/patio;  
 
 f. There be developed a patio closing procedures checklist 
for staff.  
 
Robert seconded.  
 
Vote taken.  
 
Motion passed. 
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